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A Message from the Regional 
Administrator 

 
Dear Friends, 

 

As I travel around the Region, I’m 

constantly inspired by the commitment, care and 

passion of HUD’s partners with regard to their 

everyday work.  I admire local cities and state 

governments who partner with nonprofits, faith 

and community based organizations to provide 

energy efficient affordable housing.  I am proud 

that Federal government agencies are 

collaborating to get more results from the money 

invested in regional planning to build sustainable 

communities.   

Recently, I had the opportunity to be 

part of the Annual Fair Housing Month 

Luncheon sponsored by the Fairfax County 

Office of Human Rights and Equity Programs in 

collaboration with the Equal Rights Center and 

the Northern Virginia Association of REALTORS. 

I was delighted to meet Min Joo Kim and Norine 

King at the luncheon. Ms.Kim and Ms. King are 

Fairfax County, VA high school students. Ms. 

Kim won the Poster contest and Ms. King’s poem 

won first place in a Fair Housing essay contest 

sponsored by the Fairfax County Office of 

Human Rights and Equity Programs, in 

partnership with Fairfax County Public Schools.  

On the next page, you’ll find the poem Ms. King 

wrote to express this year’s theme:  ―Fair 

Housing:  Keys to Opportunity.‖  Inspired by Ms. 

King, I invite everyone to ―Live Free‖  from 

discrimination and ―Create Equal Opportunity in 

Every Community.‖  

 

Sincerely,  
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Focus on Fair Housing… 
 

HUD and its partner agencies want to 

investigate all housing discrimination 

complaints, but are blocked from doing so if 

people aren’t able to report them.  Email or 

contact us at (800) 669-9777 and for the hearing 

impaired, please call TTY (800)927-9275. For 

those who speak another language besides 

English, or whose English proficiency may not 

be strong, HUD has translated more than 100 

vital HUD documents into 18 different 

languages so that people with limited English 

proficiency may have equal access to HUD 

programs, services, and activities.  HUD also 

has language phone lines that provide oral 

interpretations for 175 languages 24-hours a 

day, 7 days a week to help persons who are 

limited English proficient to file fair housing 

complaints.  You’ll find more about Fair 

Housing efforts later in this issue – read on... 

 

 

 

 

 
Follow HUD happenings between 
newsletters through social media – 
search @HUDMidAtlantic on Twitter or 
join the HUD group on Facebook! 

 

nn  EE--BBrriieeffss  ffrroomm  tthhee  UU..SS..  DDeeppaarrttmmeenntt  ooff  HHoouussiinngg  &&  UUrrbbaann  DDeevveellooppmmeenntt  nn  RReeggiioonn  IIIIII  ((DDEE,,  DDCC,,  MMDD,,  PPAA,,  VVAA  &&  WWVV))  nn  
nn  ((221155))  665566--00550000  nn  JJaannee  CC..WW..  VViinncceenntt,,  RReeggiioonnaall  AAddmmiinniissttrraattoorr  nn  wwwwww..hhuudd..ggoovv//ppeennnnssyyllvvaanniiaa  nn  

 

HUD’s Mission:  To create 

strong, sustainable, inclusive 

communities with quality, 
affordable housing for all. 

 

mailto:fheo_webmanager@hud.gov
http://www.hud.gov/offices/fheo/lep.xml
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/press/press_releases_media_advisories/2011/HUDNo.11-291
http://www.facebook.com/HUD
http://twitter.com/
http://www.hud.gov/pennsylvania
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Keys to Opportunity 

by Norine King 

 

My home is an African lullaby whispered between lips the color of midnight 

consistent as iridescent stars suspended by eternity 

comforting as the tangled bush that sprouts from my scalp 

rich as eyes the color of earth before harvest 

 

My home is a story interwoven like tweed 

stained deep by the memory of my grandmother’s past 

yet warm as the life ebbing through my veins 

made constant by the rhythmic drumming of my heart 

 

My home is a pink blossom under a taunt orange sun 

sweet nectar melting bitter pain 

rain on a flower bent by an oppressive summer heat 

clingy damp hugs from dew the next morning 

 

My home is a barrier like the thick callouses on my palm 

as unique and coveted as the color of my skin 

complex as the math that allows a bird to fly 

yet as simple as the bird spreading its wings 

 

My home is an open embrace to a prodigal son 

a future pregnant with hopeful love 

a second chance to a wounded soldier 

my home is a key to opportunities 

 
SETTLEMENT SAVVY… 

 
You may be interested in the Attorney General's settlement with five major mortgage servicers.  Here is an 

information page to help you find out if you or someone you know may be eligible to participate in the 

settlement.   

 

bring relief to distressed homeowners throughout the country, follows an 

extensive investigation into foreclosure abuses, fraud, and unacceptable mortgage servicing practices such as 

"robo-signing."  Each state is deciding on the best way to implement its share of the settlement, and t

 (nearly $1 billion),  (more than $479 million),

 ($40 million)  ($33 million),

 

  

 

 
 

SUSTAINABILITY PARTNERS AT WORK 
HUD’s Office of Sustainable Housing and Communities (OSHC), in partnership with the Office of Policy 

Development and Research, has launched the Sustainable Communities Resource Center (SCRC) — a new section 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001sGMAc8fBLzenDO2JoT_ttjTLoe2hOiCsr4qP-V_0-qDsf1n500vbH7KqgSjo2Vq5l4UIKawRbw_DUOGl6NXny7-aSsfZFMMk-gUweP2gNwyX8YidTQg7vS9ZvzXckrwCYbFTwTbsST64pQldCbQoTHBDW-E9Sto6vrFy2umdrEG86yXUZWX6X7wk2Y4fAahjkXqMpRDd_Qocz8c3E9ps5ID-VGo7AZeZ7-9-y-95eXhRHwDdgGkakB-hND7YsCnM
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001sGMAc8fBLzcjRhfcHunb4G41bpm6rOBgZc5yLyI7AeIcZzO0548Gzj67RrSvjF_U9MozMOHdIgytnc5PTecTOjvugtMjuZ2hxHxynO3xJe6M_chFERgvAqkaXzZGspMxVby31PZ4IcerW8uHbQGxfE2bYnQZfxjM6B2qLZCg36VSyWf_DBI2sHz2of9l-D6EfhMYPUrP32U2VMx3po4-KeeSq00ANAtTAfpIhDmX1rmxDfWWT622LL88x1ZVYfoYNKS4M1aKf8M=
http://www.oag.state.va.us/Programs%20and%20Resources/Foreclosure_Settlement.html
http://oag.dc.gov/DC/OAG/About+OAG/News+Room/Press+Releases/District+of+Columbia+Homeowners+to+Get+$40+Million+in+Mortgage+Settlement,+DC+Attorney+General+Says
http://www.wvago.gov/press.cfm?ID=602&fx=more
http://attorneygeneral.delaware.gov/
http://www.attorneygeneral.gov/press.aspx?id=6429
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001sGMAc8fBLze7RMfJptJGJz7G-sxVTn7xCJD9HOZ_tQD-wgdtPS2ssvdbusc4JOAgcAkfMvDqqWm37FiymZP9rik--SR3JFVWczHek8wOiTMkYdoelUj2acgeT9IJCjbS8O_tQdR4JpXOhTiCVeTA5hGYeiLNp5EUQCbmuY8LxfjYOVRsp4_GtjbLSP4arEtn98e8kzlBvp3gdw-M2FZVYOdR6fwg6c4irwSm8ILPGkG7zpXrtyiQtWAnId180NEYNmnIRNdGoaZ84UahbQbjYg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001sGMAc8fBLze1uezXwwX7jwcGy8X_VYP09Ii0wGVHAtWiSTe5hr-HCYAq8foZqJkuX0xRGivwYKrEAu7ja3Lny9FQMmGqOfL1VHt_WicYsYJErLFIL8kpVW2OfhovPx-FwMc9KE6TmyEbh6y-gQYSbj-Vl8eVouXdGS63HryQI4kK2qHvpzJ5250voQvWQ0FgmO9kQq7dAYpLAwxs0h7vc4IGE43Y56RV-JMwiY4NIEN9b4CdM0pl2k4BZWqwKMAk
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001sGMAc8fBLzf8wHv-7ZFKdSaHBbbZMJdhMw6lFGxwjc9DpIW1j174Idh5HYtDj-o_1Ayhp9zN32Ibr_CiCiyo4iOXr05ZmxXT5nvitnyAbvrW2dsUHpZVEOxx7qj2xUqbWFYYTTgN6aj5QdMlISG545IMiU20ideazYvSWdGrRgjMFKUj5RuOY9p9kWYAoSZ9HkDx7dtdjXmalecQu_ihb4nMNQVqzXoqolozc2ptDjoMu1KzkucV0OSvCduCKm9A_lkQjrvzEX-683wLeimZhanTR951rszH
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001z0Ga_PCmjDM-zxvKhXb-Nu9XdCnniPwWLgE1YDRXHLMl68Yz1DeMAjOCqQGYv_L1xBipf_vIO_OeGoSKx3A9r56TJcc1yb6a8cPj0kS8padj-aVsFrPZGZVYHOjPZfgI8uH_p7I-V_XXsHUzCurawnD6_tmQm2gu
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of HUDUSER.org for information that supports local and regional sustainability strategies, with an emphasis on 

sustainable housing and planning. 

 

An ―Orientation to Sustainable Environmental Assessment‖  class is now forming. The class will be held at the 

Johns Hopkins Bloomburg School of Public Health in Baltimore, MD, July 30 through August 3. For more 

information and to register, click here. 

 

HUD FUNDING RESOURCES 
 Choice Neighborhoods Initiative Planning Grant applications are due May 1.     

 Assisted Living Conversion Program applications are due May 5. 

 Service Coordinators in Multifamily Housing applications are due May 14. 

 Capacity Building for Community Development and Affordable Housing applications are due May 14. 

 Family Self Sufficiency (ROSS) applications are due May 30.    

 Performance Based Contract Administration (PBCA) Program for Project Based Section 8 Housing 

Assistance Payments Contracts applications are due June 11.   

 
DUE DATES FOR OTHER FUNDING RESOURCES 

 May 1 – Department of Labor (DOL) Serving Juvenile Offenders in High-Poverty, High-Crime 

Communities grants. 

 May 4 – DOL Serving Adult and Youth Ex-Offenders through Strategies Targeted to Characteristics 

Common to Female Ex-Offenders grants.   

 May 4 – State Farm Insurance Companies Youth Advisory Board grants.  

 May 7 -  DOE Predictive Modeling for Automotive Lightweighting Applications and Advanced Alloy 

Development for Automotive and Heavy-Duty Engines contract. 

 May 8 - DOL YouthBuild grants. 

 May 9 – USDA Rural Community Development Initiative grants to provide capacity building assistance. 

This year, some RCDI funds are available separately as part of the Rural Rural Jobs and Innovation 

Accelerator Challenge. See the Federal Register, 3/21/12, visit Grants.gov, or contact a USDA Rural 

Development state office. 

 May 10 – DOL Senior Community Service Employment Program National grants. 

 May 14 -  Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) Grant for the Wellness 

Initiative’s ―Million Hearts Social Marketing Programs‖ for Peer-Run Recovery Community Organization 

Awards. Email SAMHSA to indicate intent to apply. 

 May 15 -  DOE Zero Emission Cargo Transport Demonstration contract. 

 May 24 - DOL Trade Adjustment Assistance Community College and Career Training grants. 

 May 24 – DOE Information Technology Operations and Maintenance Support Services grants.  

 May 25 – Administration for Children and Families’ Assets for Independence grants to community-based 

organizations to administer Individual Development Account projects. For more information, see the ACF 

grants website or Grants.gov. 

 May 30 – Department of Veterans Affairs Grant and Per Diem Program for Homeless Veterans.  Read 

more about it here.  

 May 31 -  DOE Wireless Charging for Electric Vehicles contract.  

 June 1 -  2012 Neighborhood Builder awards from the Bank of America Charitable Foundation.  

 June 1 - DOE Methane Hydrate Program contract. 

 
FHA LEADS THE WAY 

Webinars on the calendar: 

 May 10: FHA Changes and Updates. This training will cover the latest updates as announced in FHA’s 

most recent Mortgagee Letters.  3:00 – 4:00pm EST. Registration required, no fee. To register, click here. 

http://www.jhsph.edu/erc/OSEA.html
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/administration/grants/fundsavail/nofa12/cnipg
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/administration/grants/fundsavail/nofa12/alcp
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/administration/grants/fundsavail/nofa12/scmf
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/administration/grants/fundsavail/nofa12/capbuilding
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/administration/grants/fundsavail/nofa12/phfss
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/administration/grants/fundsavail/nofa12/pbcaSec8
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/administration/grants/fundsavail/nofa12/pbcaSec8
http://www.doleta.gov/grants/find_grants.cfm
http://www.doleta.gov/grants/find_grants.cfm
http://www.statefarmyab.com/apply/national-grants/
http://www.netl.doe.gov/business/solicitations/index.html#0000667
http://www.doleta.gov/grants/find_grants.cfm
http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/HAD-RCDI_Grants.html
http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/RuralJobsAccelerator.html
http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/RuralJobsAccelerator.html
http://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/search/getfrtoc.action?selectedDate=2012-03-21
http://www.grants.gov/
http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/recd_map.html
http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/recd_map.html
http://www.doleta.gov/grants/find_grants.cfm
mailto:carol_bloomberg@abtassoc.com
http://www.netl.doe.gov/business/solicitations/index.html#0000667
http://www.doleta.gov/grants/find_grants.cfm
http://www.netl.doe.gov/business/solicitations/ssc2008/DE-SO26-08000537.html
http://www.acf.hhs.gov/grants/open/foa/type/discretionary
http://www.acf.hhs.gov/grants/open/foa/type/discretionary
http://www.grants.gov/
http://www.va.gov/HOMELESS/GPD.asp
http://www.netl.doe.gov/business/solicitations/index.html#0000667
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=od7waecab&et=1109067418109&s=161&e=001GXZ1r9Ju_ogEwXlpc3c1kf6xNjNLtmXm8uEqa_I0dbxmbEesyUVxvQosrkM-NReJlSqfsf53ujqQAfoBcE2qFucFjnHrQYpk3NhM5IvyeKvoKNxehAT86CruLM3klLvgt5G-xQ6JqkdRs6GjA-_FsVkESjBmsHSprf6r0Phlpdi3lXLmgSAtaQ==
http://www.netl.doe.gov/business/solicitations/index.html#0000667
http://www.hud.gov/emarc/index.cfm?fuseaction=emar.registerEvent&eventId=1264&update=N
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 May 24: FHA Condominium Eligibility Requirements. This training will cover the latest updates on FHA 

condominium eligibility only. The condominium approval process will NOT be covered in this webinar.  

1:00 – 2:00 pm EST. Registration required, no fee. To register, click here.  

 June 7: Selling HUD REO's. This training will cover the roles of the Asset and Field Service Managers; 

who can purchase and sell HUD REO’s; types of HUD Home listings; electronic bidding; ― incentive‖ 

programs; common delays, and more.  1:00 – 2:00 pm EST.  Registration required, no fee. To register, 

click here. 

If you missed a recent FHA webinar, please visit our webinar archive to view. 

 

New Mortgagee Letters:  

2012-07 Introduces HUD’s new loan servicing contractor, DEVAL, LLC, and provides the contractor’s mailing 

address and contact information. 

To read all FHA Mortgagee Letters, click here. 

 

WHAT DO YOU THINK? 
 

May 11 – Workshop proposals are due for the 2012 Common Cents Conference. Information about the 

conference and the application for workshop proposals are available here. 

 

May 29 – Comments are due on suggested streamlining for mixed-finance Section 202 and 811 developments. 

See Federal Register, 3/28/12 or http://www.regulations.gov. Contact Aretha Williams, HUD, 202-708-3000. 

 

May 29 – Comments are due on a proposed rule streamlining key elements of ―portability‖ in the Housing Choice 

Voucher program. See Federal Register, 3/28/12 or http://www.regulations.gov. 

 

 

NEWS YOU CAN USE 
The ―Annual Advocate’s Guide‖  has been published by the National Low Income Housing Coalition (NLIHC). 

The 2012 Advocates’ Guide to Housing and Community Development Policy offers articles on federal programs 

and issues, and is free at http://www.nlihc.org or can be ordered for a fee from Shannon Faulk, National Low 

Income Housing Coalition, shannon@nlihc.org, 202-662-1530 x224. 

 

HUD held its inaugural Father's Day event on June 18, 2011. Adapted from the 

New York City Housing Authority Fatherhood Initiative, the program was 

developed in response to data showing the negative impact on children and 

youth who live in homes without fathers.  This year, HUD expects to go one step 

further and place Father’s Day in a larger context. While HUD still wants Public 

Housing Authorities (PHAs) to work toward increasing the bonds between fathers 

and their children throughout the year, it is hoped that, in addition to hosting a 

Father's Day event in June, participating PHAs will hold ongoing activities that 

could serve to connect fathers and their children. The activities could include 

anything from working with schools to reach out to fathers on Parent’s Night; to 

asking Dads to help with Mother’s Day events. To capture this expanded vision the Department is calling this 

initiative “Reconnecting Families and Dads.‖   Register an event by clicking here.  

 

May 11 - Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) Webinar ―Shared Decision 

Making and Recovery: Using Decisional Support Tools to Advance Recovery Supports.‖  For more information, 

contact Rebecca Stouff at rstouff@center4si.com. 

 

Beware of Housing ―Relief‖  Scams:  Under the Federal Trade Commission's Mortgage Assistance Relief Services  

(MARS) Rule, it is illegal for a company to ask for payment until it gives a written offer of loan modification or 

other relief from the lender and the homeowner accepts the offer.   

https://www2.gotomeeting.com/register/524686554
https://www2.gotomeeting.com/register/785739986
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/housing/sfh/talk/parc/phiarch
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/administration/hudclips/letters/mortgagee
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001f8sfMNR1jZk4ifBjhSw5aFuiJPVnLjJ1pVfTvDrmd2ilq_BLCg8suc2WaEyKeLnj84feQaKTvgNgaOK_s-i_9NoL-MZ3cmgmVrTwuMQsPl9mmdj_qATZaJvjiliwe_or3GGeE3WJbtyJZ6ZpfCF8KQ==
http://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/search/getfrtoc.action?selectedDate=2012-03-28
http://www.regulations.gov/
http://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/search/getfrtoc.action?selectedDate=2012-03-28
http://www.regulations.gov/
http://www.nlihc.org/
mailto:shannon@nlihc.org
http://www.nyc.gov/html/nycha/html/community/nycha-fatherhood-initiative.shtml
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/program_offices/public_indian_housing/programs/ph/hope6/css/rfd
http://www.hud.gov/fathersday2012/register.cfm
mailto:rstouff@center4si.com
http://www.ftc.gov/bcp/edu/microsites/moneymatters/your-home-foreclosure-rescue-scams.shtml
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DON’T BE SORRY - BE READY 

The most common disaster that the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) deals with involves flooding. 

Insurance companies seldom offer coverage for flood damage, but FEMA does. The National Flood Insurance 

Program provides federally backed insurance to property owners, business owners and renters in communities 

nationwide that participate in the program. Major disasters are declared in fewer than half of the floods that 

occur. National Flood Insurance Program claims are paid regardless of whether a disaster is declared or not.  

For additional information about flood insurance contact your local agent or visit www.floodsmart.gov.  

 
 

WHAT’S  HAPPENING AROUND REGION III… 
 
HUD EASTERN PENNSYLVANIA/ REGIONAL OFFICE  
HUD Secretary Shaun Donovan will deliver the keynote address at ―Reinventing Older Communities: Building 

Resilient Cities.‖   The conference is scheduled for May 9-11, in Philadelphia. Its particular focus is on smaller 

cities that were once manufacturing centers. See the agenda and register for the conference. 

 

 

HUD’s commitment to creating equal opportunity in every community was the focus of 

Regional Administrator Jane C. W. Vincent’s remarks to the April 26
th
 Fair Housing 

Summit in Allentown. The symposium’s goal was to educate landlords, lawyers and 

others about the Fair Housing Act. Allentown is part of the Lehigh Valley, which is in the 

process of planning a regional analysis of impediments to fair housing; a critical 

consideration for the implementation of the $3.4 million Sustainable Communities 

Planning Grant awarded in November, 2011.     

 
 

 
HUD WESTERN PENNSYLVANIA 

 
On April 20, Vandergrift City officials held a long 

anticipated groundbreaking to separate the 

borough’s storm water sewer system from its 

sanitary sewer system. Community Development 

Block Grant funds were used for the identification 

and mapping of the Borough’s entire sanitary 

sewer system to document the scope of 

deterioration.  Results from the scoping led to 

another $4,175,000 dollars in grant funds being 

received from PennVest to move ahead with the project.  Pictured, from left to right, are: Engineer Lucien Bove; 

Vice President of Council Vernon E. Sciullo; Engineer Michael Bove; PENNVEST Project Manager Larry 

Gasparato, PENNVEST Executive Director Dr. Paul Marchetti, Councilwoman Kathy Chvala; Mayor Louis 

Purificato; President of Council Brian Carricato Westmoreland County Commissioner Ted Kopas, State 

Representative Joseph A. Petrarca Jr., Councilwoman Christine Wilson, Councilman Lenny Collini, Scott 

Frankowski representing Senator James Ferlo and Councilman Frank Moliterno 

 

Pittsburgh Green House- A project of ACTION-Housing, Inc., is offering free Community Conservation classes in 

May. Call 412-362-4PGH or visit the Pittsburgh Green House website. 

 
 

 

 

http://www.floodsmart.gov/
http://e2.ma/click/vgmcb/fke48/f4puk
http://e2.ma/click/vgmcb/fke48/vwquk
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/states/pennsylvania/news/HUDNo.2011-11-21
http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD?src=/states/pennsylvania/news/HUDNo.2011-11-21
http://www.pittsburghgreenhouse.org/
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On April 10, Jane C.W. Vincent, HUD Region III Administrator, 

and  Ed Thomas, Healthy Homes Representative,  presented a 

$2.48 million grant to Lawrence County Community Action 

Program (LCCAP) on behalf of 15 community partners who will 

utilize HUD’s Office of Healthy Homes & Lead Hazard Control 

(OHHLHC) funds to create healthy housing while protecting 

children from lead and other home health hazards, and to help 

sustain the nation’s housing stock. This grant will be matched 

and leveraged with other federal, state, local and private housing 

funds in the communities where it is to be used.  With this 

funding, Lawrence County’s Pennsylvania Regional Lead Hazard 

Control Grant will service an additional 198 housing units throughout the Commonwealth of PA to create lead 

safe, healthy housing for low-income families with children under 6 years of age.  This grant will also assist in 

providing lead and healthy homes training to another 125 individuals, conduct an additional 65 community 

outreach events, and screen 250 more children for lead poisoning. 

 

 May 2 – Job Fair hosted by East End Works at Teamster Temple in Lawrenceville.  Call 412-362-8580 for 

information. 

 May 3 – The second annual Regional Housing Coordinators Housing Summit, ―Maximizing 

Opportunities,‖  in Harrisburg.  Register online at www.SDHP.org or click here. 

 May 3 - PriorityCare program of Allegheny Valley Hospital (AVH) Medicare educational seminar at AVH’s 

Outpatient Care Center in Vandergrift.  To register, call 724-226-7339. 

 May 12 - Community Health Fair ―The Core of a Community’s Strength is in its Health,‖  11:00 am – 3:00 

pm at One Smithfield Street, Downtown Pittsburgh sponsored by the Urban League –City of Pittsburgh.  

 May 21 - PriorityCare program of Allegheny Valley Hospital (AVH) Medicare educational seminar at 

Charles W. Young Conference Center in Harrison.  To register, call 724-226-7339. 

    

Free Downtown Pittsburgh walking tours, every Friday, May through September, 12:00 - 1:00 pm.  Each month 

explores a different part of downtown Pittsburgh. The Penn-Liberty Cultural District will be featured May 4, 11, 

18, 25. Hear how the successful reopening in 1971 of the Penn Theater as the new home of the Pittsburgh 

Symphony Orchestra set the stage for revitalizing a 14-block area along Penn and Liberty Avenues.  Reservations 

are requested by Wednesday of each week: marylu@phlf.org; 412-471-5808, ext. 527.  

 

HUD VIRGINIA 
 
On April 10, Housing Opportunities Made Equal (HOME) of Virginia 

hosted a children’s event to celebrate Fair Housing month.  Twelve 

children enjoyed a brown bag picnic lunch while they listened to 

Katherine Eggleston, Coordinator of Systemic Investigations with HOME, 

read Claudia Fries’ book, A Pig is Moving In!  This book discusses the 

reactions of a hen, a rabbit, and a fox to a pig who moves into their 

neighborhood.  Their expectations about the kind of neighbor Pig will be 

are changed once they get to know him. This children’s book teaches a 

very important lesson – not to judge others by what we think we know, 

but to find out for ourselves what people are like.  The children had 

thoughtful things to say, and some even understood that the book was an introduction to racism and prejudice.   

 

Virginia Department of Housing and Community Development announced that their Centralized Application and 

Management System (CAMS) is now available for registration.  CAMS is DHCD's innovative platform for 

enhancing interactions with clients, including applying for funding and managing programs and projects; and will 

http://www.sdhp.org/
http://www.rhcsummit2012.eventbrite.com/
mailto:marylu@phlf.org
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be the vehicle through which DHCD notifies its partners of program application dates and other updates.  Click 

on CAMS System for more information and to register. 

 

Governor Bob McDonnell joined the Food Network and Share Our Strength’s ―No Kid Hungry‖ 

Campaign for a documentary that takes a first-hand look at the crisis of childhood hunger in 

America through the eyes of the parents, children, anti-hunger activists, educators and elected 

officials on the frontlines of the battle.  The documentary, ―Hunger Hits Home,‖  aired on the 

Food Network in April, and Governor McDonnell kicked-off the first annual ―Governor’s 

Bowl‖  food and fund drive on April 23.  In conjunction with the Virginia Chamber of 

Commerce, the ―Governor’s Bowl‖  campaign will run from Memorial Day (May 28) to 

Independence Day (July 4), helping to keep Virginia’s food banks stocked during the slow-donation summer 

months.  The competition will be organized regionally, with the ―Governor’s Bowl‖  award going to the Chamber 

or state agency that brings in the most pounds of food for its local food bank. For official rules and information on 

how to participate, click here.  

 

Jim Tolbert, City of Charlottesville, Alice Tousignant, Virginia Supportive 

Housing, and Jim Chandler, Virginia Housing Development Authority, listen 

as Ron White of Albemarle County Housing speaks at the grand opening of 

The Crossings at Fourth and Preston in Charlottesville on April 10.  The 

Crossings contains sixty studio apartments with support services, and is a 

mixed-income community with 30 units reserved for people who are 

homeless and 30 units available to individuals earning 50% or less of the area 

median income. The Crossings at Fourth and Preston is EarthCraft Virginia-

certified for resource and energy efficiency, and incorporates a solar electric 

system expected to reduce energy costs by up to 20%. All appliances are 

Energy Star rated.  

 

May is Neighborhood Month in the city of Roanoke.  Activities are planned throughout the month in every 

neighborhood.  Read more about it on the city’s website.  

Housing Virginia has made the presentations about Assisted Rental Housing Needs from its SOURCEBOOK 

Webinar on April 17 available on its website.  To see the presentations, click here. 

 

Congratulations to Culpeper Renaissance, Inc., a 2012 Great American Main Street Awards® (GAMSA) winner.  

Recognized as a leader in implementing the Main Street Four-Point Approach®, embracing sound historic 

preservation practices and building strategic partnerships, Culpeper Renaissance, Inc. (CRI) was honored at the 

Main Street Awards Ceremony at the 2012 National Main Streets Conference in Baltimore, Md. Read the press 

release here.  

 

 May 4 – Southeast Regional Community Assistance Project’s ―2012 Water is Life‖  Conference & 

Luncheon.  For more information click here.  

 May 10 - deadline to apply for Virginia Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) 

Virginia Enterprise Initiative Grants. 

 May 11 - deadline for conference registration for the ―2012 Innovative Leadership Conference: Guiding 

the Force of Change‖ to be held on May 22 in Roanoke. For more information about the conference 

and/or to register, contact Martha Walker or Linda Jones by calling (434) 766-6761 or by e-mail to 

lijones@vt.edu. 

 May 16 – 18 – Virginia Association of Housing and Community Development Officials (VAHCDO) annual 

conference and scholarship luncheon in Virginia Beach. For more information, click here.     

 May 18 – deadline to apply for Virginia Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) 

Homeless Solutions Grants.  

https://dmz1.dhcd.virginia.gov/camsportal
http://www.foodnetwork.com/Hungry
http://www.governor.virginia.gov/news/viewRelease.cfm?id=1100&printpage=Yes
http://www.governor.virginia.gov/news/viewRelease.cfm?id=1100&printpage=Yes
http://www.vachamber.com/page/vagovernorsbowl
http://www.roanokeva.gov/WebMgmt/ywbase61b.nsf/DocName/$neighborhoodmonth
http://www.housingvirginia.org/T1.aspx?PID=609
http://www.preservationnation.org/main-street/about-main-street/the-approach/
http://www.culpeperdowntown.com/
http://www.preservationnation.org/main-street/training/conference/2012baltimore/
http://dhcdvms.wordpress.com/2012/04/16/culpeper-2012-great-american-main-street-award-winner/
http://southeastrcap.cvent.com/events/water-is-life-conference-luncheon/invitation-7398e60ecdcc4e258d4169c2b02001f7.aspx?i=cdb57b58-5850-414c-bcf1-2155fac349ef
http://www.dhcd.virginia.gov/CommunityDevelopmentRevitalization/PDFs/VEI%20Innovation%20Announcement%202012.pdf
mailto:lijones@vt.edu
http://www.vahcdo.org/index.html
http://www.dhcd.virginia.gov/HomelessnesstoHomeownership/PDFs/HSG_Program%20Guidelines.pdf
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 June 1 – proposals due for Organizational Change Grants  and Community Change Grants, part of the 

National Alliance to End Homelessness project, ―Reducing Family Homelessness in Virginia: A Rapid Re-

Housing Approach;‖  a collaboration between the Alliance, the Commonwealth of Virginia, the Virginia 

Coalition to End Homelessness, and the Freddie Mac Foundation. 

 
HUD DELAWARE 

 
On April 13, HUD Wilmington and 30 partners met at the 16

th
 Annual 

Fair Housing Law Forum, sponsored by Housing Opportunities of 

Northern Delaware.  The theme of this year’s event was ―Mortgage 

Foreclosure Intervention – Understanding Mediation and Fair Housing 

Rights.‖   Sharese Paylor, Fair Housing Investigator at HUD Wilmington, 

explained discriminatory lending practices.  Also discussed were 

Delaware's mandatory foreclosure mediation program  and the status of 

the national mortgage foreclosure settlement that will provide an 

estimated $45 Million for Delaware residents.   The powerpoint for the 

Fair Housing presentation is available from John Magee at (302) 573-6300 or john.magee@hud.gov.  

 

The number of people with disabilities in Delaware totals 108,500, with approximately 4,600 more people living 

in nursing facilities. This is the information captured in the publication, Community & Choice: Housing Needs for 

People with Disabilities in Delaware; a report presented by the Governor’s Commission on Community-Based 

Alternatives, the Delaware Housing Coalition, and the State Council for Persons with Disabilities on April 16, 

2012.  The report’s recommendations include: increasing the availability of accessible rental  and  

homeownership opportunities; increasing the availability of and access to affordable housing for people with 

disabilities; building a community-based system of care with a range of housing options: and improving the 

affordable housing and disabilities services systems for people with disabilities.  A full report and discussion of the 

recommendations is available online.  

 

Congratulations to the Milford Housing Development Corporation 

(MHDC) on their ENERGY STAR Award for Excellence.  Delaware 

Senator Tom Carper, Environmental Protection Agency Regional 

Administrator Shawn M. Garvin, HUD Regional Administrator 

Jane C. W. Vincent, and USDA Rural Development State Director 

Jack Tarburton were on hand to share in the award presentation 

for the use of Energy Star products in the Crescent Shores 

Community in Lincoln. The new homeowners and their neighbors 

will live in ENERGY STAR qualified homes, like the Crescent 

Shores homes pictured here, that will deliver approximately 20% 

savings on annual utility bills, in addition to thousands of dollars in maintenance costs savings over 7 to 8 years. 

One of the new homeowners opened his Energy STAR qualified home to visitors. He said,‖This (MHDC) program 

saved my life.  Four years ago, I was homeless living in a shelter. Then, I came to Delaware and connected with 

MHDC. My heart will always be wide open to MHDC.‖   MHDC is a nonprofit developer of affordable housing in 

Delaware with a mission to provide decent, safe, and affordable housing solutions to people of modest means.  

 

 May 3 – Introduction of Homeownership seminar hosted by YWCA Delaware in Newark.  To register, call 

(302) 224-4060, ext.200 or email dfeainfo@wcade.org 

 May 5 – Homebuyer Education Workshop hosted by Neighborhood House in Wilmington.  For more 

information, contact Iris Donato at (302) 652-3981 or at idonato@neighborhoodhse.org 

 May 5 – First-Time Home Buyer Workshop hosted by the Hockessin Community Center in Hockessin.  For 

more information, contact Shenise Ferrell at (302) 239-2363 or at sferrell.hockessincc@verizon.net 

 May 17 – Financial Workshop hosted by Neighborhood House in Wilmington.  For more information, 

contact Iris Donato at (302) 652-3981 or at idonato@neighborhoodhse.org 

http://www.vceh.org/images/VCEH/PDF/organizationchangegrantrfp.pdf
http://www.vceh.org/images/VCEH/PDF/communitychangegrantrfp.pdf
http://www.mortgage.mediation@state.de.us/
http://www.attorneygeneral.delaware.gov/
mailto:john.magee@hud.gov
http://scpd.delaware.gov/pdf/2012/Needs_Full_Report_Final_4-16-12.pdf
http://www.energystar.gov/index.cfm?fuseaction=pt_awards.showAwardDetails&esa_id=4746
mailto:dfeainfo@wcade.org
mailto:idonato@neighborhoodhse.org
mailto:sferrell.hockessincc@verizon.net
mailto:idonato@neighborhoodhse.org
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 May 21 – Federal Grants Workshop sponsored by Senator Thomas R. Carper, Senator Christopher A. 

Coons and Representative John Carney at Delaware State University in Dover.  For more information 

contact Josh Magarik at (302) 573-6291.    

  

HUD MARYLAND 
 
Maryland Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) was awarded $634,936 from 

NeighborWorks America to support the statewide network of nonprofit housing counselors created under 

Governor Martin O’Malley’s Home Owners Preserving Equity initiative (HOPE). The funding comes from the 

latest round of foreclosure counseling support provided by Congress through the National Foreclosure Mitigation 

Counseling Program (NFMC).  Since the launch of HOPE Initiative in June of 2007, DHCD has received more 

than $3.9 million in NFMC funding which has helped to provide housing counseling services to more than 

70,000 Maryland families.  

 

On April 18, business and community leaders joined Baltimore’s Mayor Stephanie Rawlings-Blake to start the 

transformation of more than 32 vacant city lots from an eyesore into a sprawling community garden. The effort is 

part of the nationwide GRO1000  gardens and green spaces program, an initiative of The Scotts Miracle-Gro 

Company and the US Conference of Mayors to help communities and residents experience the benefits of 

community gardening and green spaces and support local hunger needs. The new Upton Edible Garden will 

focus on producing locally-grown and healthy food options for area residents.   The Baltimore community garden 

transformation is part of the City’s "Power in Dirt" program, a plan launched in August, 2011, and is the City’s first 

comprehensive plan to specifically address vacant lots by engaging residents and organizations in their 

sustainable revitalization. To date, more than 400 once-vacant lots have been adopted by residents and 

community organizations. These new open spaces serve residents in numerous ways—as spaces to gather, to 

appreciate art, to grow food, to play sports, to just sit and enjoy relief from the ―built environment‖  of concrete.  

Read the press release here.              

 

 May 8 - Opening ceremony for Park View at Severna Park, an affordable 73-unit apartment community for 

age and income qualified seniors, located on Ritchie Highway. Developed by Shelter Development and 

the non-profit Partners in Care, with funding from the Multifamily Energy Efficiency and Housing 

Affordability Program at the Maryland Department of Housing and Community Development, Severna 

Park is an example of sustainable design and construction. Included in the design are water saving 

devices, insulated windows, high performance roofing, energy star appliances and lighting and superior 

energy efficient exterior construction materials.   For more information, contact: Bob Iber of HUD 

Maryland Multifamily Housing at 410-209-6549 or by e-mail at robert.iber@hud.gov. 
 

HUD WEST VIRGINIA 

Congratulations to West Virginia Habitat for Humanity, celebrating 25 years of affordable home building across 

the State.   

 
A Youth Summer Employment Program is being offered by the WorkForce WIA Summer Employment 

Opportunity, Region 3, Kanawha County.  For additional information contact:  Lesley Cunningham at (304) 342-

2078.  To apply contact: Michele at (304) 558-0342. 

 

Registration is now open for the West Virginia Red Cross Volunteer Program. Potential volunteers can now 

download registration materials online at www.redcrosswv.org. For more information or to register for an 

orientation or training contact the Regional Office of Volunteer Services at (304) 340-3650. 

 

West Virginia Commission for National and Community Service Training Website offers opportunities to improve 

skills or learn new ones! Training for volunteers, volunteer administrators, non-profit staff and boards of directors 

is listed. To post workshops or training opportunities that are open to the public, on the website, please send 

http://www.nw.org/nfmc
http://mdhope.dhcd.maryland.gov/Pages/Home.aspx
http://www.grogood.com/CorporateResponsibilityReport/Community/GRO1000
http://www.usmayors.org/GRO1000/
http://www.powerindirt.com/
http://www.baltimorecity.gov/OfficeoftheMayor/NewsMedia/tabid/66/ID/2729/Mayor_Rawlings-Blake_Kicks-Off_Transformation_of_Baltimores_Largest_Community_Garden.aspx
http://severnapark.parkviewseniorliving.com/ParkviewHome.aspx
mailto:robert.iber@hud.gov
http://www.habitatwv.org/news-april2012.shtml#1
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001AgshWftX6XrqgHC_USRRYFjNsB-HbXu4p-3cZPb71dB1RFA2zdiNL-oa_CA5D4KgEsG2CuvLfOFGB52mmxsJGEq67q12opefPQqdsCGUvQm8oQ_rS0cNIg==
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information to SkillBuilder, P.O. Box 11778, Charleston, WV 25339, fax to (304) 558-0101, or email to 

Lisa.A.Tignor@wv.gov. 

 

 May 3 - Business Micro-Loan Program Free Information Webinar. For information and to register, contact 

Kanawa Institute for Social Research and Action (KISRA) at (304) 768-8924, or email kisrainfo@kisra.org. 

 May 11- Homebuyer Education Course being offered by the Fairmont-Morgantown Housing Authority. To 

register contact Donna Lane at 304.363.0860 x127 or dlane@fmhousing.com. 

 May 16-20 - West Virginia Public Safety Expo in Charleston.  Contact Tammy Norman, RESA 3 Public 

Service Training, at 304-766-7655 or email tnorman@access.k12.wv.us. 

 May 17 - Business Continuity Conference hosted by the Southern WV Preparedness Partnership, Beckley-

Raleigh County Chamber of Commerce and WV Department of Military Affairs and Public Safety.  To 

register call (304) 252-7328 or (304) 256-0034 chamber@brccc.com.  

 July 30 – Letters of Inquiry are due for the National Inclusion Project’s ―Let’s ALL Play‖  grants.  For more 

information, click here. 

 

HUD CAPITAL DISTRICT 
 
HUD congratulates community partner AHC, Inc., a local nonprofit focusing on affordable 

housing in Northern Virginia, which has been named one of the 50 Best Nonprofits to Work 

for in 2012. The award program, conducted by Nonprofit Times, highlights nonprofits that 

do an exemplary job in the areas of leadership and planning, corporate culture and 

communications, role satisfaction, work environment, relationships with supervisors, training 

and development, pay and benefits, and overall employee engagement. 
 

The Fairfax County Office of Human Rights & Equity Programs, in partnership with Fairfax County Public Schools 

has launched the region’s first Student Human Rights Commission. The Fairfax County Student Human Rights 

Commission, consists of one student from each Fairfax County public high school, and promotes dialogue on 

diversity among youth to foster a greater understanding and appreciation of differences, to create exposure to 

local, state and federal human and civil rights laws, and to encourage leadership and active participation in 

government.   
 

More than 25 employees of the Prince George’s County Department of Housing and Community Development 

(DHCD) teamed up to volunteer their time, energy and talent for the County’s annual Christmas in April (CIA) 

event.  On Saturday, April 28, 2012, DHCD employees visited an elderly county homeowner in Capitol Heights 

to help with some much-needed repairs and fixing-up. For more information about the Prince Georges County 

CIA program, contact Alexis Revis-Yeoman at 301-883-2760. 

  

Virginia Housing Development Authority (VHDA) has funding available to assist with accessibility modifications 

to rental units. These funds are available to income-qualified persons on a first-come, first-served basis, for a 

maximum of $2,000 per grant. For more information, visit www.vhda.com. 

 
 May 2 – deadline for public review and comment on City of Alexandria’s Draft FY 2013 Citizen Summary. 

A copy of the Draft FY 2013 Citizen Summary and information on providing testimony may be found on 

the City's website. 

 May 16 - applications are due for the Transportation Planning Board (TPB) 's Transportation/Land-Use 

Connections (TLC) Technical Assistance Program.  Any local jurisdiction in the National Capital Region 

that is a member of the TPB is eligible to apply. Application information is available on the TLC website, 

or contact TLC@mwcog.org. 

 May 30 – applications are due for a number of programs administered by the D.C. Department of Housing 

and Community Development (DHCD). Click here for more information on specific projects eligible for 

funding.  

mailto:Lisa.A.Tignor@wv.gov
mailto:kisrainfo@kisra.org
mailto:dlane@fmhousing.com
mailto:tnorman@access.k12.wv.us
mailto:chamber@brccc.com
http://inclusionproject.org/level_2.php?id=1
http://www.ahcinc.org/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Q7VE37affq-wtMgJKiBaDrKfJxpblP6-k-wtz5EPI-6vDpnjX29a7Ryii5_9v9fF8TXpjvD05ItNBF2Jmd5fRan872YpenjxXOcPD7214Itz6wLPOIbb8d0lLoFuQQQRjom2FMbSpBj7tv6mvgAdXyxAD2mB5lCBKTCWMXhQZSHA2JeYJZn6IA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001Q7VE37affq-wtMgJKiBaDrKfJxpblP6-k-wtz5EPI-6vDpnjX29a7Ryii5_9v9fF8TXpjvD05ItNBF2Jmd5fRan872YpenjxXOcPD7214Itz6wLPOIbb8d0lLoFuQQQRjom2FMbSpBj7tv6mvgAdXyxAD2mB5lCBKTCWMXhQZSHA2JeYJZn6IA==
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/ohrep/hrd/shrc.htm
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001EdDqsb-3reI6JguzI4NzDonLwZCKPSbjWVaYjntWBq07M6JiAi1P-5zMdJnKBCiWbiG-0Xd0zWEvBOYvbTLV1-g5Tqu6IB14IyLE6Ta4LCI1p3inRrHXAo45rEjDYa-Lo5B928wZPRD8z3jKFUCi3_iUjnvP5VDsHa3JqV299DwHH5fHNDV_yx1DFInpd2toZ1iNSnyiz4k67jUSy9319hftVwkQ-UI0rUDozMMxrQ93LTyW8pz5qw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001EdDqsb-3reIdGnFRrkxqnleRTC72lMGpDkx7FkI5NQoXa7jen31McJdz7qjQWzExXdwNMtkfNUxFKKZ5uAG72k1SzYhNyadys8FZixQLizQ4P2DiBxFx-4cVMpew1MCOYsDt13MSteepBZfRngQjoVF1zr6NZnsYmTFJH8UNcbzOgPHx1NyQIl5NKs-8wC7R5p641Nhllh85FHiq_qDRET1w4wvTEyQMuiGoz3WPYunNyhq6OgFI-M89w_57Rkn_
http://idevmail.americaneagle.com/link.aspx?l=1&d=348&mid=333758&m=733
mailto:TLC@mwcog.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001EdDqsb-3reLs73Oe6HnKIxMmjZcjoK73dZ8BdLE128VKH5ys0EJdLKkK1QnrX9OyyytSPQEX8DGQM1v76AOWdcp4HGFqUrM35LxuyeZ1jNAj1puAWbSWnoAsv4JGhUZPQAzRzvIZMece1CC7IIOIVsVE0lwvnSq6Hb9DImPfBi99nmHtdiCFM1GkQS0Lvqo2BAQf_OaRiGqc1DO82c4_XEVKaDIYB-3N8ReAL9ZFSKpu9cIjJ0CU1FlsK1uFLQ7UVMEFTygFVTAGGR-KMctvKkbaTgAlM_Bjxg5weTPMNFA=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001EdDqsb-3reLs73Oe6HnKIxMmjZcjoK73dZ8BdLE128VKH5ys0EJdLKkK1QnrX9OyyytSPQEX8DGQM1v76AOWdcp4HGFqUrM35LxuyeZ1jNAj1puAWbSWnoAsv4JGhUZPQAzRzvIZMece1CC7IIOIVsVE0lwvnSq6Hb9DImPfBi99nmHtdiCFM1GkQS0Lvqo2BAQf_OaRiGqc1DO82c4_XEVKaDIYB-3N8ReAL9ZFSKpu9cIjJ0CU1FlsK1uFLQ7UVMEFTygFVTAGGR-KMctvKkbaTgAlM_Bjxg5weTPMNFA=
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 June 9 - Prince George’s County 2012 Housing Fair – featuring the County’s first Home Lottery! For more 

information, contact Alexis Revis Yeoman (301) 883-2760. 

 June 13 – Housing Association of Nonprofit Developers (HAND) Annual Meeting in Washington, D.C. 

Click here to register for table sponsorships and tickets.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We welcome your feedback and invite you to share your news with 
editor Anne Davis at anne.davis@hud.gov.  If you know anyone who 

might like this news, please feel free to share it with them and let them 
know they can subscribe by emailing Anne Davis, or by sending a 

message to REGION-III-NEWS-L@hudlist.hud.gov. 

 

We hope you will want to continue receiving information from 
HUD. We safeguard our lists and do not rent, sell, or permit the 

use of our lists by others, at any time, for any reason. If you don’t 
want to receive future issues of Region III HUDLine News, reply to 
this e-transmission with the message “Signoff REGION-III-NEWS-

L” in the body of your message. 

 

Region III Field Office Contact Information 

Jane C.W. Vincent, Regional Administrator 

 

HUD Maryland       HUD West Virginia 
Carol B. Payne, Field Office Director    Peter C. Minter, Field Office Director 

(410) 962-2520, www.hud.gov/Maryland    (304) 347-7000, www.hud.gov/WestVirginia  

 

HUD Capital District      HUD Eastern Pennsylvania 
Marvin W. Turner, Field Office Director    Richard Ott, Deputy Regional Administrator 

(202) 275-9200, www.hud.gov/districtofcolumbia   (215) 656-0500, www.hud.gov/pennsylvania 

 

HUD Western Pennsylvania     HUD Virginia 
Jane Miller, Field Office Director     Carrie S. Schmidt, Field Office Director 

(412) 644-6428, www.hud.gov/pennsylvania    (804)822-4804, www.hud.gov/virginia  

  

HUD Delaware 

     John Magee, Senior Management Analyst 

(302) 573-6300, www.hud.gov/delaware 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001EdDqsb-3reLjEdVLkgAE81Nr5nh_uEdzlWTCmyjK53MOntOIcqNDd4Zg6glh_jXyo7DDYZBcj1bMxjj3hJJJo-oaRLCYJenHbpd2IpJL1UOQQ-W2uxBtl6w5xw4LmrCEKptrrOo0-fIJFhii2kUJQAzUQpfEui-79CcvvdCEeaUJyV-jN8vfxoog_DRJrn615VqPiZ0d-HZMH2n_LxliEaZe43dvp1zW0lK21pvISvC1Ubdood5LKl0x7j00Nmg8qhBFAP1MPxDtHQbsgcWS_kcFB0pYT6bsUVgq5CPswiUJYnQwzemwyQ==
mailto:anne.davis@hud.gov
mailto:REGION-III-NEWS-L@hudlist.hud.gov
http://www.hud.gov/Maryland
http://www.hud.gov/WestVirginia
http://www.hud.gov/districtofcolumbia
http://www.hud.gov/pennsylvania
http://www.hud.gov/pennsylvania
http://www.hud.gov/virginia
http://www.hud.gov/delaware

